
Itchen Bridge Maintenance Project

Balfour Beatty is working in partnership with Southampton City Council to manage the
highways service across Southampton.
 

Starting on Monday 11th August 2025, we will be undertaking works to refurbish the
Itchen Bridge. These improvements will help increase the lifespan of this 48-year-old
structure, an arterial route within the city.  The works will include:

upgrading the drainage
renewing the bridge joints
resurfacing the carriageway
installing a new waterproofing layer

 

To minimise the impact of the works whilst providing a safe and efficient working area,
the Itchen Bridge will have a new temporary 20mph speed limit, temporary traffic lights
during the day and to close to vehicles overnight from 8pm - 6am. Pedestrian access will
be maintained at all times. 

 

There will be some nights that the bridge will be open, to view the closure schedules,
and frequently asked questions page or to sign up for regular project updates straight to
your inbox please visit https://soton.cc/IBMP or scan the QR Code below.
 

For up to the minute travel information in the city and updates on this scheme, follow us
on Bluesky @scchighways.bsky.social. For any other enquiries, please email
roadworks@southampton.gov.uk


